
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 17 DECEMBER 2007

 

EX.349/07
THEATRE/PERFORMING ARTS CENTRE - LONSDALE BUILDING
(Non Key Decision)


Portfolio – Community Engagament

Subject Matter - The Director of Community Services submitted Report CS.88/07 providing an update on the position regarding the Theatre/Performing Arts Centre, particularly in relation to the former Lonsdale Cinema building.

The Director reminded Members that the City Council on 28 June 2007 (C.127/07) had raised a motion on the outcome of the Theatre/Arts Centre feasibility study and had asked the Executive to:

(a)  Provide support and assistance to the Save the Lonsdale Group as it considers appropriate to facilitate the use of the Lonsdale building as an independent cinema;

(b)  Assess the potential to establish a Theatre/Arts Centre and associated facilities in the Warwick Road/Mary Street area as a part of a mixed-use development.

The Director outlined the actions which had been taken in response to this motion including gaining access to the Lonsdale building for the Council appointed consultants to fully assess this option.  The consultants had produced a report on the suitability of the Lonsdale which was appended to the Director's report.  The Director summarised the main findings of the consultant's report and outlined options for progress. 

The Community Engagement portfolio holder advised that the consultants would be attending the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee in January 2008 and the Committee would have the opportunity to scrutinise and challenge the contents of the report and question the consultants.  

The Leader suggested that the Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committees could ask representatives of the Save the Lonsdale Group to give a presentation to a meeting of the Committee.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

1.  
That the Executive notes the conclusions of the consultant's report.

2.  
That the report be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee to consider at its meeting on 17 January 2008 at which the consultants would attend and present their findings.

2. That the Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee be asked to invite representatives of the Save the Lonsdale Group to give a presentation to a meeting of the Committee.

Reasons for Decision - To refer the findings of a report undertaken by consultants commissioned by the Council to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







